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                                                  INFORMATION RELEASE                                           11/30/13 

ONE SUSPECT IN CUSTODY AFTER MAN SHOT IN VALLEJO 

 

On Friday 11-29-13 just before 2 p.m. the Vallejo Police Department received a call regarding a 

subject who had been shot in the area of Sacramento Street and Hwy 37. Vallejo Police Department 

notified the Sheriff’s Office because the location is on the edge of the Vallejo city limits and near the 

Sheriff’s Office jurisdiction. 

 

Sheriff’s Deputies responded to the area, met with Vallejo Police Department officers, and located the 

victim who had two bullet wounds. The area is just outside the City of Vallejo and is known to be 

frequented by homeless in the area. Medical personnel were called to the area to treat the victim and 

the victim was transported to a local hospital for treatment. The victim was listed in stable condition at 

the time of this release. 

 

While on scene deputies received information from the victim that he had been shot by two adult males 

after an argument. The victim also told deputies that the two males had fled the area on a small 

aluminum boat after shooting him. 

 

Deputies notified local law enforcement and the US Coast Guard Station out of Vallejo and advised 

them of what had taken place. Deputies put out a description of the two wanted suspects and the boat 

they had fled in. A short time later a US Coast Guard boat stopped a boat matching the description in 

the area of the San Pablo Bay. The boat was determined to be the boat that had fled the area after the 

shooting and the solo occupant was taken into custody without incident. The US Coast guard 

transported the suspect and the boat to the US Coast Guard Station in Vallejo and the suspect who was 

identified as 58 year old John Sauerzopf of American Canyon. Sauerzopf was later booked into the 

Solano County jail and charged with attempted murder and conspiracy, both felonies. 

 

Investigators from the Sheriff’s Office are continuing their search for the second suspect and he has 

been identified as 52 year old Wayne William Robbins who is listed as transient out of Vallejo. The 

investigation into this incident is continuing and an arrest warrant has been issued for Robbins. Anyone 

with information regarding this crime is asked to contact the Solano County Sheriff’s Office 

Investigations Bureau at 707-421-7090. 
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John Sauerzopf                                                  Wayne William Robbins 

In custody                                                           Wanted suspect 
 

 

If you have additional questions regarding this incident I can be contacted at the phone numbers listed 

below. 

 

Daryl P Snedeker Deputy Sheriff\Public Information Officer  

Solano County Sheriff’s Office  

530 Union Ave., Suite 100  

Fairfield, CA 94533  

Desk: (707)784-7511  

Cellular: (707) 398-8261  
Email: dpsnedeker@solanocounty.com 

 


